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SUBJECT:  The Metro Transit Long Range Plan (LRP): Capital and Infrastructure.
SUMMARY:  Today’s briefing item will follow up on the Regional Transit Committee (RTC) November 18, 2015, discussion concerning the Metro Transit Long Range Plan (LRP).  Metro staff will provide more information on the capital requirements for the LRP.
BACKGROUND:

The 2013 update of the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 (Ordinance 17641) called for development of a long-range transit service and capital plan (Strategy 6.1.2).  The Long Range Plan is intended to detail a vision for an expanded network of transit services that accommodates King County’s projected growth in jobs and population through 2040.
The LRP is a collaboration with cities, Sound Transit, and other agencies.  Cities were invited to participate in a Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) that met throughout 2015.
The RTC reviewed and provided input on the LRP at several meetings in 2015:

· The March 18, 2015, RTC special meeting included a workshop session on the LRP;
· The April 15, 2015, RTC meeting included King County Metro’s report on initial concepts for LRP development;

· The June 17, 2015, RTC special meeting devoted a workshop session on the LRP;
· The September 16, 2015, RTC special meeting included a workshop session on the LRP;
· The October 16, 2015, RTC meeting featured a short discussion of LRP next steps; and
· The November 18, 2015, RTC meeting included a briefing on the Capital Investment Context and Innovation in the LRP.
During 2015, the RTC reviewed and commented on the stages of LRP development.  These included the presentation of three conceptual transit networks (Frequent Service Network, Express Service Network, Local Service Network).
At the end of 2015, the TAC reviewed and commented on a Draft Preliminary Concept.  The Draft Preliminary Concept has been modified to reflect the TAC comments and modeling is under way.  The capital infrastructure needed to implement the Draft Preliminary Concept is being conceptualized and is the subject of today’s briefing.

In March, the draft LRP will be released. It will include a draft service network that incorporates the most appropriate and highest performing types of service for the various land uses, densities, and regions throughout King County. The draft service network will reflect the Sound Transit investments included in the draft ST3 System Plan.
The capital investments needed to enhance and support the draft service network will also be identified.  The draft LRP’s expansion of transit service will require substantial capital investments to:

· Enhance basic operations (bus fleets, bases, maintain existing assets in a state of good repair)

· Improve service delivery (public right-of-way improvements, increasing access to transit, and technology)
Resources

The TAC webpage is here:

http://metro.kingcounty.gov/advisory-groups/long-range-plan-tech-committee
The Concept Development Report is a helpful, though long document which was completed by consultants early this year. It documents the planning process through the development and evaluation of the three concepts which informed the Draft Preliminary Concept. It can be accessed here:
http://metro.kingcounty.gov/planning/long-range-plan/resources.html
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